September 15, 1943.

Prof. U. Floyd Rible, Department of Architecture, University of Mansas.

Dear Floyd:

Congratulations, Floyd, on your election to membership in Rotary. I assure you of a most hearty welcome, and I know that Jay Jakosky will be most happy to know that you are one of the Rotes. I am writing him today, telling him that you have been added to Dr. Herb Hungerford's committee as club historiam.

You, Herb, and Rob Rankin, I am sure, will do a very good job on a very wonderful bit of work. Karl Kloos has the large book of Rotary history prepared most wonderfully by J. Frank Jones before he passed on. Some of it is in arrears and we are asking that Dr. Hungerford, you, and Rob Rankin bring it up to date.

With every good wish, I am

Rotarily yours,

POA:AH

President.